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The Learning Disabilities Association of Ontario (LDAO) SEAC Circular is published 5 times a year, in September, November, February, April and June.

The following are some topics that your SEAC should be looking at. Recommendations for effective practices will be underlined.

Feel free to share any of this information or the attachments with other SEAC members.  As always, when you are planning to introduce a motion for the consideration of SEAC, it is particularly important that you share all related background items with your fellow SEAC reps.

The topics covered by this SEAC Circular:
1. Special Education Budget

2. Special Education Planning
3. Learning for All K-12 Professional Learning Day
4. PAAC on SEAC initiatives on Effective SEACs
5. MACSE Meeting Highlight Summary 

6. SEAC Terms of Reference


List of Supplementary Materials:

1. Special Education Funding Memo

2. Professional Learning Day Memo

3. PAAC on SEAC Supporting Effective SEACs 2013

4. MACSE Meeting Highlights Feb 2014

Note: You can access SEAC supplementary materials at
www.ldao.ca/about/public-policy-advocacy/seac-circulars/. 
You can access Ministry memos by date at: http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/policyfunding/memos/
1. Special Education Budget
On March 27th the Ministry released funding information on the 2014–15 Grants for Student Needs (GSN), as well as the 2014-15 School Year Education Programs – Other (EPO) Funding. Links to the documents on the Ministry website are below.
Grants for Student Needs Funding and Regulations for 2014–15 (includes Special Education funding)
2014-15 School Year Education Programs – Other (EPO) Funding (includes Student Success initiatives and Ontario’s comprehensive Mental Health and Addiction Strategy initiatives)

School Board Funding Projections for the 2014–15 School Year (information on individual school boards).
More details on special education funding can be found in the following documents:

Specials Education Funding Memo Mar 2014 (also attached)
Special Education Funding Guidelines: Special Equipment Amount (SEA), 2014–15 (there are no changes to these guidelines from 2013-14).

Special Education Funding Guidelines: Special Incidence Portion (SIP), 2014–15 (there are minor changes from 2013-14)

As you will read in the Special Education Funding Memo, the Ministry is beginning a four year process of eliminating the legacy High Needs Amount (HNA) per-pupil amounts and the transitional HNA Stabilization support. These were based on the old ISA funding system. The HNA Per Pupil Amount allocation will be phased out over the next 4 years, with a 25% reduction per year, beginning in 2014-15. As these historical components are phased-out, HNA funds will be redistributed through: 
· the new High Needs Base Amount for Collaboration and Integration, 
· the HNA Measures of Variability Amount (MOV), and 
· the Special Education Statistical Prediction Model (SESPM). 
You can read more about the complicated calculations process for MOV and SESPM in the memo. 
The information on individual school board funding projections (School Board Funding Projections for the 2014–15 School Year) shows that 3 small school boards are projected to have slightly less special education funding in 2014-15.
SEACs should ask for a presentation on their board’s proposed Special Education Budget and on how the upcoming changes in HNA funding will affect their board.

In order to participate in the board’s annual budget process and review the financial statements of the board relating to special education, SEAC members should be provided with full detailed information regarding the funding of special education programs and services by the school board, including:
-- the number of students in the board and the number of exceptional students
-- the total allocation of funds,
-- the special education allocation
-- the funds required to meet the needs of identified exceptional students, in accordance with the programs and services described in the board’s special education plan.


2. Special Education Planning


SEACS should be continuing to review proposed changes to school board special education programs and services, in preparation for making recommendations on the Special Education Report that the board will submit to the Ministry.


3. Learning for All K-12 Professional Learning Day

On March 6, 2014 a Memo was sent to school boards inviting them to send 4 representatives to a Professional Learning Day on April 29th. Unfortunately SEAC was not mentioned in the list of suggested representatives, but school boards can choose to include a representative from their SEAC if they wish. The deadline for registration is April 7th. 

At the Professional Learning Day school boards are asked to share ‘learnings’ from:


· the use of an integrated process of assessment and instruction as described in Learning for All, K-12 (Draft 2011) through collaborative inquiry, focusing on educators “knowing your student” and “students knowing themselves as learners”, as student self-efficacy is key to their achievement and well-being; 
· continuous improvement of IEPs as a critical tool in driving student achievement and well-being for students with special education needs; 
· a plan and the identification of effective practices to implement the requirements set out in Policy/Program Memorandum No. 156: Supporting Transitions for Students with Special Education Needs; and 
· transitions for all students, including students with special education needs, through the link to the implementation of a comprehensive education and career/life planning program, including the “All About Me” portfolio (K – 6) and the Individual Pathways Plan (IPP) (7-12).
SEACs should ask for a detailed report on all these topics after the session.
4. PAAC on SEAC initiatives on Effective SEACs
The Provincial Parent Association Advisory Committee on Special Education Advisory Committees (PAAC on SEAC) brings together provincial parent associations to communicate and co-operate on issues pertaining to SEACs. On November 25, 2013 two members of PAAC on SEAC met with Kerry Smuk, Senior Policy Analyst in the Office of the Minister of Education, to share concerns about how effectively SEACs are running across Ontario. I have attached a document, PAAC on SEAC Supporting Effective SEACs 2013, outlining some of the issues shared at that meeting. You are encouraged to share this document with your SEAC.
In 2009 PAAC on SEAC conducted a survey of SEAC members with the intent of gathering valuable information on the effectiveness of SEACs across the province. Results from that survey were summarized and included as an appendix in the PAAC on SEAC Handbook Effective Practices Handbook (2010) (www.paac-seac.ca/wp-content/uploads/Appendix-3-PAAC-on-SEAC-Survey-Results.pdf). 

PAAC plans to send out a new SEAC survey this spring that will compare responses to the 2009 survey, with a few additional questions. The survey (on Survey Monkey) will be available to all SEAC members.
5. MACSE Meeting Highlight Summary 
Attached are a summary of the February 5 & 6, 2014 MACSE meeting highlights.  The next MACSE meeting will be on June 24-25, 2014.  Note in particular:
· Julie (Williams) provided an update on the Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC) website. A total of 42 resources have now been posted from various school boards.
· Staff from the Inclusive Education Branch, Safe Schools and Student Well-Being Branch and SEPPB provided an overview of the Supporting Bias-Free Progressive Discipline in Schools Resource Guide. This guide was developed by the Ministry of Education and the Ontario Human Rights Commission and reflects feedback provided through consultations that took place with educators, non-teaching staff and parent groups. 

6. SEAC Terms of Reference
PAAC members have been hearing that a number of school boards are creating committee Terms of Reference for their SEACs. Of course all terms of reference must be in line with Regulations 464/87, but some boards are adding in extra items.  PAAC would like to have a copy of the Terms of Reference that have been developed by school boards, for comparison purposes.
LDAO SEAC members are asked to send a copy (or link to) any specific Terms of Reference for their SEAC to dianew@LDAO.ca. 

Questions?  E-mail Diane Wagner at dianew@LDAO.ca or call (416) 929-4311 Ex. 22
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